P.S. 748: The Brooklyn School for Global Scholars
PTA Meeting Minutes
May 9, 2024 (4:00PM EST)

I. Call to Order

II. Attendance			See Sign In Sheets

III. Officer’s Reports

A. President’s Report (by Eve Chan on behalf of Sana Obeid)

1. Spring has Sprung Sale
We had our “Spring has Sprung” sale today.  
Thank you volunteers for your help and continued support.

2. Teacher’s Appreciation Week
PTA organized a luncheon for our teachers and staff.  
A Big THANK YOU to our teachers and staff for all that you do!

3. Spring Picture Day (May 15th)
Flyers will be going out with more information on Spring Picture Day if your child is interested in taking spring pictures. 

B. Treasurer’s Report (by Eve Chan)

1. Account Balance
Starting Balance: 			$24,659.76
Ending Balance: 			$23,928.81

April Spring Fundraiser (proceeds)	$954.00

C. Title One Report	(by Ms. Salerno)

1. Title I May Meeting
Ms. Salerno shared the Title I agenda from May 5, 2024 meeting.  
The school wide spending plan was discussed.  

2. Parent Workshops.
Parent Workshops were also discussed.  We will continue to schedule the rest of the “Financial Literacy” workshops.  

Another workshop that was recommended is “Nurturing Nurturer”, which is a workshop that focuses on selfcare. We have one scheduled for May 13th and another on May 20th and they will be led by Ms. Macca.  

3. Summer Rising
Deadline to accept offers was May 8th, however, Ms. Salerno received an email stating that they decided to accept the offers on behalf of anyone who did not accept their offer, will automatically accepted , those who do not show up by July 9th, will then be removed.  

D. Principal’s Report (by Ms. Annio)

1. PTA Elections
PTA is an integral part of our school.  If anyone is interested in running for a PTA executive board, or have any questions please reach out.  

Elections are during the next PTA meeting on June 13th.

2. Parent Teacher Conferences 2024-2025 
Last year, we took a vote to change Parent Teacher Conference dates, to change the November and March Parent Teacher Conferences to align with the new marking periods.

At the June meeting, we would like to take a vote again, to change the Parent Teacher Conference dates to align with our marking periods. 

3. September 2024
We are already preparing for the next school year.  Budgets have not been released but we don’t know what our financial status will be at this time.  However, next year, we will not continue to receive the Covid money we have been receiving for the last 4 years, so we are anticipating some budget cuts and we will have to make some changes. 

4. Grading Policy
NYC Reads is Chancellors initiative, so all schools in district have adopted HMH Curriculum this year K-5. Our school adopted Envisions Math Curriculum Grades 3-5, and the plan is that September K-2 will also adopt Envisions Curriculum, so that all grades will be following the same program in ELA and Math. 

The grading policy will stay the same.  We have not heard of any changes from the Superintendent.  The grading policy is set forth by District, not by the school.  We do not anticipate any changes to the grading policy. 

5. Family Engagement Night (May 16th)
The next Family Engagement Night will be on May 16th, and the theme is “Slime into Summer”.  We hope you will join us!

Meeting Adjourned:				4:15 PM
Next Meeting:  				May 9, 2024 
Minutes by: 					Winsome Taik

